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ABSTRACT

Immunohistochemical staining positivity can be quantitated
in the context of conventional light microscopy. The quan-
titation is based on the evaluation of staining intensity of
individual cells, and the fraction of positively stained
cells. These variables can be combined into staining indices
combining information from the fraction of stained cells and
their staining intensity. The quantitated staining positivi-
ty can be successfully applied in prognostication of human
cancers. The potential of these quantitation methods seems
to be highest in grading of tumours of which only a small
amount of tissue is available for diagnostic and prognostic
purposes. This paper describes two quantitation methods and
gives practical guidelines on their use in immunohistoche—
mistry of human tumours.
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INTRODUCTION

Quantitation of immunohistochemical staining is valuable,
especially in the light of evidence relating the behaviour
of neoplasm with the intensity of staining of certain cancer
markers (Baak et al. 1991, Malmstrcm et al.198B, Eskelinen
et al. 1990b, Eskelinen et al. 1992, Lipponen et al. 1990a,b
1991a,1992, Tervahauta et al. 1991). Such an association has
recently been shown i.e. by Baak et al. in their study on
the staining of the HER-2/neu oncogene product in breast
cancer (Baak et al. 1991). DNA cytometry is an example of
quantitative histochemistry in which the intensity of the
Feulgen stain is related to the amount of DNA in the nuclei,
and to the ploidy of the cell (Fossa et al. 1977). We know
that DNA ploidy is a predictor in many types of neoplasms
(Blomjous et al. 1989, Eskelinen et al. 1990b).Traditionally
the intensity of immunohistochemical staining has been gra-
ded as positive or negative,but our group has used another
















